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IEAGUE_OF WOMEN VOTERS OF DECATUR

BOARD MEETING
April 19, 1983

The meeting was called to order at the thome of Barb Emery at
7:00 p.m. with Carol Campbell presiding.

Present: Barbara Brown, Lucille Crow, Barbara Emery, Maggie
Lauterjung, Dee Meyerson.

Minutes: The minutes of the meeting of March 15 were approved.

Treasurer's Report: Barbara Brown reported a balance on hand 970.¢Y
of $1,073.41. This is the same as last month's balance.

Program: Maggie Lauterjung reviewed local program items. It was
agreed that the board would recommend retaining all
local program items. The Health Care study of this year
was a survey and did not include consensus so there-was
no new position. Further study could take the direction
of third-person payments, or HMOs or the effect of the
Hill-Burton Act in Decatur hospitals. Since the chair-
woman of the study (Marianne Erickson) has moved from

‘ Decatur, there was no agreement on who might undertake
further study in the health care area in the coming
year.

Carol Campbell proposed that we recommend setting up

a task force on water to keep current with new proposals
for Decatur's water supply. The task force would be
concerned with both used and unused water. Carol

would chair the task force, and it was agreed that this
be recommended for adoption at the Annual Meeting.

There was discussion of whether we should ask members
at the annual meeting to set up a committee to review
various types of board organization, and the future
of the Decatur league due to the drop in membership
and the difficulty of finding non-working members for
our league activities.

Budget: Barbara Brown presented the Budget Committee recom-
mendations for the coming year. She explained the items
and the budget was approved for inclusion in the next
Voter.

Nominations: There was no formal report from the Nominating

Committee, but the report will be ready for the May
. Voter. All positions have been filled except for
President and 3 directors.




Voters Service: Milli Protzman reported on the Candidates
Meeting for City Council candidates on May 30. The ’
candidates said that they appreciated our meeting.

The Timer from the Toastmasters Club was Maurice Price
rather than Mr. Thompson.

Announcements: Carol Campbell said that she had received Tax
Coalition material from State LWV. There will be a
meeting in Decatur on May 9, and the Decatur League
is asked to contact other organizations and to urge
them to attend. People are being urged to write
their legislators, etc. with regard to the proposed
tax increases to avoid reductions in services by
the state.

The Macon County Association for the Developmentally
Disablewd has asked our League to send a representative
to serve on their legislation committee.

The State LWV wishes to do a survey of homeless people
and has asked local leagues to supplyd information. Cay
Barb Brown will see i1f she can do the needed inter- *
views with local agencies by the deadline.

There will be an increase in the State LWV per-mepber
payment to $14. Duplicate President's Mailings will

cost $25. .

Barbara Ohlsen will be Finance Drive Chairgwoman for
1983-84.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.
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Dee Meyerson

The Combined board meeting (new and old members) will be held
on June 8 at Lucille Crow's home, 76 Colorado Drive, 7:00 p.m.
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